Unst Partnership Ltd
MINUTES OF THE AGM HELD IN THE BALTASOUND HALL
ON Wednesday, 17th May 2017 AT 7.00PM
PRESENT
Susan Edwards-Horton , Colin Edwards-Horton , Di Hervey, Jane Macaulay, Sarah McBirnie, Norma Jamieson, Minnie Mouatt, Ted Harrison, George Rodger, Gordon Thomson (Chair)

IN ATTENDANCE

Frances Browne – Community Involvement and Development Officer (Minutes)
1. WELCOME AND APOLOGIES
Gordon welcomed everyone to the meeting
Apologies from Alison Foyster, Les Sinclair and Bridgette Thomason.

Unst Partnership is a Company Limited by Guarantee open for anyone to join if they are over 18 and on the electoral role.  Unst Partnership represents Unst and exists to help tackle lack of employment and services.  It was set up in response to the drawdown of RAF Saxavord, as the community had already lost an employer when the Unst Airport was closed. During its existence, Unst Partnership has varyingly operated with or without Development Officers and with or without premises.
2. Chairperson’s Report
Last Year Unst Partnership had funding for 2 Tourism officers from Coastal Communities fund.  As there was no prospect of further funding these posts finished in December.  The officers worked part time in January.   Funding was sought to continue these posts from Leader and Highlands and Islands Enterprise(HIE).  The terms changed, so that the post would only be part time with no funding for office space so it was decided not to pursue this.  

Unst Partnership employ a part time clerical worker who administrates the finances. 
The Chair mans the office from 10-12,  2-4 daily where possible.   

There is Coastal Communities funding to produce the Unst Map this year.  This will be out shortly.   

Reserves are at £10,972.83 which looks healthy, however with the office and clerical member of staff running costs are around 5K per year.  

The Community Skip Scheme is continuing.  There were 6 Saturday collection days throughout the year.  It was well supported although could do with more memberships.

In terms of income the Wind Turbine brings in £1500 a year which covers insurance and a bit extra.  There are three polytunnels which bring in £40 per year each Unst have a photocopying service and trailer, both bringing in a small income.  

Unst Partnership sold the container that kept equipment for the poly tunnels to Bryan Gray for £878.  Gardening tools have been shifted to the office.  There were concerns that the Container would blow over in winter.  We have approached Nigel Stickle about fencing around the three remaining poly tunnels.  
The School is hoping to put up a polycrub.  

Much credit is due to the Tourism officers, Selina and Kellie, whose work covered all of the north isles.  They set up and ran FestiYell which was very successful, although it is uncertain whether it will continue.  They also produced a Yell tourist map.   They also organised and hosted the North Isles Awards Ceremony.  There were good reports from this event, with feedback showing that an inter island event was appreciated.   Nominees did not pay to attend but their guests did, and this event pretty much paid for itself.  A good meal was provided by the Baltasound Hall. 

Unst Partnership has been receiving clothing for refugees over winter.  Clothes for the UnstFest swapshop are being received now.  

The Broadband project has not moved forward as hoped due to factors outwith our control.

Income generation has been less successful.  Over the past few years one funder’s requirements has been that Unst Partnership try to generate its own income.  Wind turbines and anaerobic generation are some of the things that were investigated.  It hasn’t been very easy, as most projects have high set up costs and cannot compete with commercial ventures locally.

UP have a trailer available to rent at £15 per day.  Not many people use it, so there isn’t a lot of profit.   It is very useful for skips project, as enables us to collect items.

Looking forward, we are investigating converting all or part of Unit 1 into a second hand shop.   The local church used to run this with an income of approximately £300 per month.  This would help UP get by.
We are also considering purchasing Unit 1 with a low interest loan.  It currently is priced at £16,000.  It is a way of reducing our overheads in the long term.  Social Investment Scotland would look on favourably.   We will have to prove we have backing from the community.   We also need to amend our Memorandum and Articles to enable us to buy property.   The amendment ensures that any assets purchased can only be passed onto other groups with charitable purposes.  If we undertake these changes we may not have to pay the market value for the property as we will be eligible for Community Asset Transfer.  As an organisation we can also claim the V.A.T back from the purchase, which could be as much as £3,000.  

The building is owned by HIE.  They send up an agent three times a year to check on it’s condition. If the building was sold, HIE could save on these costs.
3. Financial Report
There was a loss from the reserves of £936.95.   Last year turnover was roughly £60,000 to pay staff and cover overheads.  We currently have one employee who works 12 hours a month, so not a lot of overheads but not a lot of income.  We lost £610.68 on skips last year.  It would have been 860.68, but we waived our administration fee of 250, to reduce the loss.  
Office costs are roughly £5,000.  

Some of the reserves are committed, so the total figure of reserves at £10,972.83 falls to £7857.42.  
We require 40 members to the skip scheme to ensure this project breaks even or is in profit.
Group had discussion regarding recycling and removal of white goods/bulky items and cars in relation to skip project.  One member noted that they had signed up last year but only used once so would not be renewing.  
4. Election of Directors
Director
Nominated by:
Seconded by:
Gordon Thomson
Jane Macaulay
Susan Edwards-Horton

Sarah McBirnie
Susan Edwards-Horton
Jane Macaulay

Les Sinclair
Sarah McBirnie
Susan Edwards-Horton

Susan Edwards-Horton
Sarah McBirnie
George Rodgers

Diane Hervey
Sarah McBirnie
George Rodgers

Norma Jamieson
Gordon Thomson
Jane Macaulay

Jane MacAulay
Gordon Thomson
Norma Jamieson

Colin Edwards-Horton
Gordon Thomson
Susan Edwards-Horton

George Rodger
Sarah McBirnie
Gordon Thomson

Office bearers will be elected at the first meeting of the new directors.  Gordon recommended circulating minutes to all members, not just directors.

Kellie used to write the Island Notes for the Shetland Times for the Unst Partnership.  This has recently been passed to Hannah Eynon to do.

5. Amendment to Memorandum and Articles                       
All members voted unanimously to agree to the proposed amendment to section 75.2  “”

Gordon proposed the change to section 75.2, 75.3 and 75.4  changing the words “Community body” to “community transfer body” in line with Community Right to Buy recommendations. .  Jane seconded the proposal.  
The group discussed what might happen if Unst Partnership have to give up the building whilst still repaying the loan.  Would the group be able to pass on the building with the loan, or would the building need to be sold to repay the loan, with any extra funds dispersed to groups.  Gordon agreed to find this out. 

The group wondered if it was possible to fundraise to buy the building.  Crowdfunding and Business sponsorship were mentioned as possible options.  The directors agreed to look at this further.  

Frances advised the group to contact Development Trust Association Scotland for advice with buying the building and Community Asset Transfer as they have a service for this, the Community Ownership Support Service.

Actions: 
Gordon to ask what would happen if UP purchase Unit 1, but have to give up building before the loan is repaid.   


Directors to investigate fundraising options for purchasing Unit 1

6. AOCB
Susan Edwards-Horton wondered if it would be possible for the school work experience to continue.  Group thought this was a good idea in principle and that the recycling project may offer opportunities for this.

The next skip is booked for Saturday 3rd June.
Laundries and Caravan parks were mooted as possible options to explore in future. 
7. DATE OF NEXT MEETING
Thursday 1st June 2017, 7:00 pm
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